Item 7


WHAT’S IT LIKE TO LIVE IN BROUGHTON?

Eight young adults research the views of 114 of their peers.

This interesting piece of research was commissioned by the Broughton Trust in June 2003. The project was undertaken by the Community Pride Initiative who recruited and trained eight local young adults aged between 16 and 22. They developed a questionnaire which was then used to conduct in-depth interviews with 114 of their contemporaries aged between 13 and 19.

A representative cross-sample of views was obtained.  For example :

· Both genders were represented (58% female, 42% male)

· All areas of Broughton were represented (38% South of Camp Street, 39% between Camp Street and Bury New Road, 23% East of Bury New Road)

· Young People who are parents (11%)

· Minority groups including Jewish Young People (16%), and those from other minority groups (11%) including six asylum seekers/refugees

· Those with disabilities (6%)

· Young people not involved in work or study (15%)

Overwhelmingly, those interviewed like living in Broughton, but over 40% do not see themselves staying here. They like living near to friends and family, and being in a community, but particularly dislike criminality, vandalism, and the lack of available activities. Both wheelchair users and young parents were concerned about accessibility issues and road safety. Rubbish was a major issue for all. A quarter belong to an active community or leisure group but a majority felt there were no groups for them. The top priorities for the council to address were Sports Facilities, Activities for Young People, Cleaner Streets, and Crime and Vandalism.

Most participants felt they had no voice and were never asked for their opinion on issues. While 10% knew who their MP was (Hazel Blears), only 4% claimed to know who their councillors were, and with one exception these were incorrect. 

The report provides a snapshot of young people’s views of Broughton. In some respects it mirrors the views of many adults. In other ways it provides a particular insight into issues which particularly affect young people.  One in four participants stated that they, or someone they knew, had been a victim of robbery or assault in the last three months.

Young people are the leaders of tomorrow. This presentation to the Broughton and Blackfriars Community Committee, by Matt Norris of Salford Community Network, will emphasise this point, and ask what should be done to increase the involvement of local young people in local decision-making.

A limited number of copies of the full research report will be available at the Community Committee which will be attended by members of the research team.
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